

**TWENTY FIRST MEETING OF THE MIRFIELD NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN GROUP AT THE  
MIRFIELD CONSTITUTIONAL CLUB ST PAUL'S ROAD MIRFIELD  
29<sup>TH</sup> MAY 2019 @ 19:00 HOURS**

**PRESENT**

Martyn Bolt (Facilitator), Ian Catherall, David Gluck (Consultant), John Roberts, Christine Sykes (Note Taker), Philip Tolson & Cheryl Tyler.

**APOLOGIES**

None

**TWENTIETH MEETING NOTES WERE ACCEPTED AS CORRECT**

**ACTIONS CONCLUDED**

IC has been in touch with MFG. The Head Lorraine Barker wants to vet whatever is issued to students. Will contact Lyndsey Rowe the HUB co-ordinator.

The grant window is now opening. The MTC Administrator has submitted an expression of interest; but the application form hasn't yet been received from Locality.

**PROJECT PLAN REVIEW**

We are falling behind with a few targets; but the dates aren't written in stone.

Action Point

*DG to update and re-issue for distribution with the notes*

**VISION STATEMENT & OBJECTIVES**

CT & JR have drafted a new Vision Statement looking back at Mirfield from 2034. The 17 Objectives were perused and discussed. DG can extend the Objectives into Policy Intentions.

**DRAFT PLAN**

DG said that an MPPF talks about a golden thread of sustainability. Some of the evidence base could be used.

PT asked if the Police still had an Architectural Liaison Officer to assist with Safe Neighbourhoods. IC confirmed that they did. DG said this was a good example of when the Neighbourhood Plan says something that should be taken up. CIL money could be used to ensure extra safety features are included in new and existing developments.

IC wondered if Kirklees had a Leisure and Tourism strategy. This aspect is covered in part by several themes; and is worth reflecting on. MB said that the Mirfield Matters Survey highlighted walking.

**MEETING WITH THE PLANNERS**

All members present except for IC are available to meet the Planners at 11am on Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> June. Agenda items were discussed.

Action Point

*CS to liaise with Planners and submit Agenda items*

**LOCAL GREEN SPACES**

IC has produced a large scale map. CS has listed from memory Mirfield's green spaces. JR wondered if vistas and views were recognised in the process. DG thought that we should try to identify key views and confirmed that there was an Ordnance Survey symbol to cover this on a map. IC said that visual impact assessments were undertaken on new developments.

Action Point

*CS to send on-line list to IC for incorporation into the map.*

**AOB**

MB said that he was now Mayor of Mirfield and needed to give up the role of Facilitator. CT volunteered to take over. PT proposed that she did so, IC seconded; and it was unanimously agreed. MB will be available to deputise.

**NEXT MEETINGS:**

1. 11am on Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> June at Civic Centre 1 Huddersfield
2. 7pm on Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> July at Constitutional Club